New Mexico QOil Conservation Commission
1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD

AZTEC, NEW MEXICO

Fcbmry 6p 1959

0i{l Conservation Commiseion
Box 871 Re: Over-Producttion on El Paso's
Santa Fe, New Mexico Turner #1-A, P-34-3IN-11W

Attnt Mr. Elvis Uta
Dear Elvis:

After recetving your letter of February 2, 1959 regarding release of the
above well for the purpose of conducting deliveradility tests I have
reviewed the well'’s history and find the following facts to be true:

The well evidently decame over-produced in the dbeginning for the reason
that the initial deliveradility test was two months Iate. Your shut-in
order from Santa Fe was dated 5-29-58; however in checking back production
as far back as July I found that the well did not produce in either July,
August, Septembder, or October. I am attaching El Faso's letter of
November 13, 1958 requesting release for annual packer leakage test for
1958. You will note that he requested that he be able to produce the
Plctured Clifss side from 11-13 58 to 11-17-58 prior to starting packer
leakage test. This was done {n order to clean liquids from the well bore
as both sides had Deen shut in for some timg prior to this. I neglected
to release the well for these dates In my letier of November 19 to ¥l Faso.
I did however release {t for flow from 12-8-58 to 12-15 58. I have checked
Form C 115 and found that the 1900 MUCF produced in Novemder was produced
in a four-day period, so that they have produced in accordance with thelr
request. The 2961 MCF produced in December represented the gas produced
during annual packer leakage test and I do not know how f{t could have

deen prevented unless we exempt them from running a packer leakage test.

On January 26, 1959 X1 Paso requested that the Pictured Cliffs side of this
well de released from 1-24 to 2-15 {n order to conduct the annual deliver-
ability test, as the well {8 in an area which {e being scheduled during the
Jirst testing period. After the jflow test they intend to shut in Ddoth
sides and again flow the Fictured Cliffe for one week, 3-8 to 3 15,1959

Jor 1959 annual packer leakage teet. It therefore seems to me that the well
has never been released except for tests which are reguired by the Commission.
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The periods of release are aleo made necessary by our testing requirements.
Since June 30, 1958 this well has had no production that was not necessary
Jor testing purposes. Below is a resume of the allowables and production
Sor this well from July through December 1958. I delieve their diffioulty
in balancing the over-production is due more to extremely low allowables
during this period tharn to anything else. Perhaps with the 1959
deliverabiltty and packer leakage teste out of the way they will de able to
bring the well into balance during the next pertod. As of December 30 it
appears to be only about 5,500 MCF over, which i3 not an excessive amount
compared to many wells in the San Juan Basin.

Lroduction Net Ouver/Under Lurrent
July 0 12,645
August 0 11,158 1487
Sept. 0 9,387 1771
Oct. 0 8,676 1311
Neov. 1900 (4) 2,530 6436 x 3540
Dec. 2961 (7) 2,604 5565 x 3832

I hope this letter will clarify the above matter for you.

Yours very truly

Emery C. Arnold
Supervisor, District #3
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